Highland Lodge #762 216 E. Washington St. Fort Wayne, IN 46802

Meetings: First Wednesday, 7:30 PM

Jan Highland Lodge

From the East,

Brethren, I hope you had a Merry Christmas and a Great New Year.

At our stated meeting we voted on a petition for the degrees of Masonry. We should have some work in January.

The election of officers went well. It did take a while to elect the new officers because we all had a lot of input. The elected officers are as follows: Steve Tegtmeyer WM, Rick Eby SW, David Roose JW, Shabier Morriswalla, Treasurer and Eldred Glass Secretary. Appointed officers are Cory Eby SD, Rob Getrost JD, Roger Swisher Sr. Chaplain, Mark Spade Tyler, Chad Mesteller SS and Adam Plelps JS. Please give your support to these new officers.

Our fundraiser is going strong! The fundraiser dates for January are Fridays the 8<sup>th</sup>, 15<sup>th</sup> and 29<sup>th</sup>. Please try to help with these dates.

Founders Day is January 16<sup>th</sup> at the Scottish Rite in Indianapolis. Following that at 3:00PM there is a reception for Most Worshipful Brother Max Carpenter, retiring Grand Secretary. He is retiring effective 12:01PM January 1, 2010. We all wish MWBro. Max the best in retirement.

The next stated meeting will be on January 6<sup>th</sup> at 7:30PM, dinner at 6:30PM. Plan to attend and give our new Master, Steve a "Boost".!

Fraternally. Roger A Swisher PM, 33<sup>rd</sup> Chaplain